
 

 

 

 

MEMO 

 

 To: Internet Service Respondents 

 From:  Briana Mumme, Economic Development Coordinator 

  Redwood County 

 Date: October 24, 2022 

 RE: CDBG-CV Request for Proposal  

  Amendment 1 - Federal Labor Standards Provision 

 

Amendment to Redwood County request for proposal to design, construct, and operate a fiber-to-the-

premises network within the City of Sanborn, Minnesota and surrounding areas in Charlestown 

Township.  This opportunity has been made possible for a grant that was awarded to the County by the 

Community Development Block Grant – Coronavirus (CDBG-CV) Broadband program.  The grant is 

processed and approved by the Minnesota Department of Employment and Economic Development 

(DEED) Small Cities Development Program (SCDP).   

 

This amendment is to notify potential responders to the RFP, the selected internet service provider (ISP) 

must comply with all Federal Davis Bacon and Related Act requirements (DBRA); and is subject to 

follow the DEED “12 Step Instructions” in order to comply with DBRA. Redwood County will be 

required to submit the DEED “Notice of Contract Award” to DEED staff within 14 days of each contract 

award where DBRA applies and before using grant funds to pay contractors or subcontractors. 

 

The selected ISP will be required to submit to Redwood County the first payroll for each contractor 

and/or subcontractor working on the project.  This information will be sent to DEED staff for review 

before any cash disbursements for the activity are issued by the State to the County. 

 

Any questions or concerns regarding this memo can be directed to Briana Mumme, Redwood County 

Economic Development Coordinator at (507) 637-1122 or Briana_m@co.redwood.mn.us.  

 

 

 

 

https://mn.gov/deed/assets/12step-instructions_tcm1045-132501.pdf
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